U . W
Product Safety Recall

YAMAHA MT07/XSR700 Motorcycle
Drive Guard Chain Bolt

FRAME NUMBER
PREFIX No. FROM TO
2016 RM131 000105 000601
2017 RM131 001101 001520
MTO7LA 2018 RM04G 000001 000630
MTO7HOA) 2018 RMO4F 000001 000025

MTO7RL 2017 RM161 000101 000561
WHAT ARE THE DEFECTS?
The bolt fixing the drive chain guard to the swing arm may loosen due to vibration during riding because of
inappropriate design.

MODEL MODEL YEAR

XSR700L

WHAT ARE THE HAZARDS?

There is a possibility that the screw may dislodge from the chain guard, allowing it to hit the drive chain and break.
In the worst case, the broken part may fall onto the road resulting in a hazard for traffic or other road users.

WHAT IS THE REMEDY?

To correct this defect, Yamaha is initiating a Factory Modification Campaign, whereby affected MT07 & XSR700
models must have the collar and bolt replaced with the countermeasure ones.

WHAT TO DO?

You should contact your local Yamaha Dealer to set up an appointment to have your model remedied free of
charge.

Contact details: for help finding your nearest authorised dealer call

1300 593 600 or visit the website: https://www.yamaha-motor.com.au/

Australian Importer/Distributor
Yamaha Motor Australia

489-493 Victoria Street, Wetherill Park
NSW, Australia

See www.productsafety.gov.au for
other Australian consumer product recalls




